Annual Parish Meeting of Grinton and Ellerton Abbey Parish held on Monday 1st May
2023 at 7.45 pm in Grinton Parish Hall.

Present: Cllr Coates (Chair), Cllrs Forrest, Barningham and Sunter, the Clerk, NYC Clir
Y Peacock and 2 members of the public.

Mrs G Coates of the Parish Council presided and convened the meeting.

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting:
The minutes of the last meeting were read, approved and signed.

2. Matters Arising:

Grinton Parish Hall:

The hall is now being used as a Book Exchange which is proving very successful and
generating a good income. Cllrs Coates and Barningham were thanked for their efforts in
making this a success.

3. Memorial Hall Accounts:
The accounts were circulated. There were no comments received.

4. Any Other Business:

Moor Road: Concerns were expressed that heavy vehicles are continuing to use the road
despite the weight limit. There are also several potholes appearing in the road. CllIr Forrest
will supply the Clerk with photos so that she can report them on the Parish Portal.

Speeding on Grinton Bank: Cllr Peacock will raise the matter again with NYC to see how
this can be achieved.

Replacement Street Light on Grinton Bridge: Although all the information required was
passed to Richmondshire District Council, there has been no progress in getting the new light
installed. ClIr Peacock will raise the matter with the new authority to try and resolve the
matter.

As there was no other business the Chair closed the meeting.



